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South African Securitisation Forum: Investor Report for 2011/2012 year
Investors no longer meet as a subcommittee due to the overlap with BondCom, but instead there is a sharing of the topical issues through members that serve on both committees. 
Below are the main issues on which investors focussed over the last year:

1.   New CISCA Regulations.  There is general unhappiness with credit-linked notes being deemed unsuitable for MM Funds.  BondCom are going to continue talking to the FSB.  There was also some concern about the potential limitation on Conduits through the minimum R100m capital of issuers.  However it appears to be generally accepted now that Conduits that are consolidated on a bank’s balance sheet fall within the definitions. 

2.   Memorandum of Understanding with the DIA.  Arguably BondCom’s most significant achievement of last year was the finalisation of a memorandum of understanding with the Debt Issuers’ Association.  One of the motivation for this agreement was to move away from trying to incorporate preferred rules of engagement and practices in listing requirements and regulations.  Instead a set of Rules of Engagement covers topics such as issue and auction processes, the documentation process, etc.  BondCom expressed disappointment that the agreement did not include securitisation but it was agreed that engagement with the SASF would be a second round.  Banks represented on DIA agreed to liaise with their securitisation colleagues.  With a MOU in place it is expected that engagements with the JSE will be more productive.

3.   Covered bonds.  BondCom sent a letter to Treasury expressing concerns with the concept of covered bonds and asking to be included in any discussions should they arise in the future.  BondCom also engaged directly with banks to express their concerns and understand the concept of covered bonds from the banking market’s perspective. 
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